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The meeting was called to order at 4:00pm. 
 
In attendance:  Al McGunnigle, Jim Millerick, Lori Vallee, Donna Mullen, Maryelen Wielock, Art Murelli,  
Laura Chandler and Tricia Twomey. 
 
The minutes from the March meeting were read and approved. 
 
Public Comment: There was no comment at the meeting but Tricia reported that she had been asked to 
do a survey by a senior who had not been aware of the survey that was done two years ago.   She is 
always open to suggestions for activities. 
 
Financial Report: Tricia reported that 74% of the budget has been spent.  All the vehicles are running 
smoothly. 
 
Ideally she would like a new van or SUV to transport residents. 
 
She is looking into getting a dry erase board since the old chalk board is cracked. 
 
 
Spring/Summer Programs:  Donna reported that the June 4th Bingo will be the final one unless another 
Girl Scout troop volunteers to take over. She  has contacted the local papers to cover the event.   It has 
been very successful and lots of fun but has gotten to be too much for the scouts. 
 
The Cinco de Mayo luncheon was a great success.  The turnout was great and everyone enjoyed the 
food. Dos Amigos catered it. 
 
Tai Chi continues to draw new people. 
 
Barbara Soden has stayed involved with the Chat and Craft group and Tricia hopes she will return as the 
leader soon. 
 
 
New Business:  
 
Donna has arranged the Lunch Bunch trips for the summer. They are listed in the newsletter. 
 



 

 

The annual pot-luck will be on August 10th at the Men's Club.  Karen Wagner will entertain. 
 
There is no update on the tax abatement. 
 
Art and Tricia reported that the Dial-Ride policy and procedures have been updated.  There were no 
major changes but  some revisions were needed to reflect current policies. 
 
Also the client application was revised and a waiver was added. 
 
 
 
 
 
Our intrepid leader, Al McGunnigle announced that he was resigning after the June meeting because he 
will be moving to Canton.     He will be missed! 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:35. 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by Laura Chandler 
 
 


